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JAMES BUCHANAN 

Washington 5 Dec. 1857 

My dear Sir, 

I send you the first copy of the Message which has been 

delivered to any person. You will of course receive it in 

strict confidence until it shall have been sent to Congress. 

Wishing you a pleasant & prosperous voyage & sincerely 

anxious that the delightful climate of Madeira may entirely 

restore the health of Mrs. Pierce, I remain in great haste, 

very respectfully 

Your friend 

James Buchanan 

General Pierce 
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